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2012-2013 Cumberland Div-TCRM Schedule 
Oct 27 Super Fall Foliage Trip II to Cookeville 
Nov 3 Cumberland Division Fall Division Meet at TCRM 
Nov 4-11 HO Modular RR Setup at Adventure Science Center in 
 Nashville TN 
Nov  6 thru Early Jan 2013 Nashville Ntrak Modular RR Setupat 
 Adventure Science Center Nashville TN 
Nov 9-11  Whistlestop Weekend at Adventure Science Center 
Nov 10 Watertown Murder Mystery Trip 
Nov 17 Board of Directors Meeting TCRM Nashville TN 9 am 
Nov 24 Watertown North Pole Express Trip 
Dec6 TCRM Road Kill Buffet & Christmas Party at TCRM 
Dec 8 Lebanon North Pole Express Trips 
Dec 15 Lebanon North Pole Express Trips 
Mar 9 Cumberland Division Spring Division Meet-TCRM 

Open House Nashville TN 
 

November 2012 Program 
     Program Change- Our November program will be a DVD 
from the TCRM Video Library.  The 50-minute presentation on 
the TC Ry in 1930's-1940's filmed by the Stanley family 
originally announced as the November program will be the 
December program.  Anyone wanting to present a program at our 
Thursday night meetings, please contact Bob Hultman @ 615-
833-5158, cell 615-513-7187 or E-mail hultman@bellsouth.net 
 

Host Committee - Nov 2012 Meeting 
Tim Bebout Ronda Brewster James Brooks 
Ted Brown Joey Bryan Mike-Tracey Bunch 
Kirk-Cheri Butler Charlie Campbell Edwin Carter 
Jane-Terry Coats Dan Cole John Coles 
Chris Cook Robb Corriveau Richard Davis 
Host Committee Chair- Bob Hultman 
 

Activity Fee for 2013 - Renewals 
By Bob Hultman 

     Please mail your activity fee renewals (the fee remains $30 
individual, $35 for family members of the same household) 
payable to TCRM to TC Ry Museum at 220 Willow St in 
Nashville TN  37210-2159 Attn – Marilyn O’Neal.  If you 
prefer to renew via credit-debit card, please call Marilyn at 615-
244-9001 or stop by the Museum to do so in person.  Also, be 
sure to include any updated roster information (name, address, 
phone numbers and current E-mail addresses). 
  

Excursion Train News 
By Bob Hultman 

     Our next trip is Super Fall Foliage Trip II to Cookeville on 
Oct 27.  Safety meeting starts at 6:30 am, with departure at 8:00 
am; return time should be around 6 pm.  The Oct 27 trip is sold 
out.  We are always looking for TCRM members to help work 
these trips.  To do so, contact Bob Hultman at 615-833-5158; 
cell 615-513-7187 or E-mail hultman@bellsouth.net 

New Members 
Shannon Bullion & family Nashville TN 
Mark Womack Chattanooga TN 
Welcome to our new members as they take part in our activities. 
 

Hobby Shop News  
by Terry Bebout 

     Reminder- Any special-order items arriving in the hobby 
shop need to be picked up and paid for as soon as possible. 
 

BoD Meeting Nov 17 
By Terry Bebout 

     The next meeting of the Board of Directors of Cumberland 
Division & TCRM will be Saturday, Nov 17 at TCRM Nashville 
TN starting at 9 am Central Time.  TCRM members are welcome 
to attend the meeting.  If you have any items you want the Board 
to consider, please submit them to Terry Bebout or Bob Hult-
man.  If any TCRM member would like to be considered as a 
Board Member please contact Terry Bebout 615-479-5758 
terry.bebout@earthlink.net or Bob Hultman 615-833-5158 
hultman@bellsouth.net 
 
Division Meet-Model Train Show on Nov 3 

By Bob Hultman 
     Cumberland Division’s Fall 2012 Division Meet & Model 
Train Show will be Saturday, Nov 3, 9 am to 3 pm with dealer 
tables, Company Store, operating N & HO Scale model railroads, 
food service on site and a live clinic on laying FastTracks 
turnouts.  Also, the large HO model RR in Nolensville, the Los 
Angeles & Salt Lake RR, will be open in the afternoon to Div 
Meet attendees.  Some inside dealer tables are still available, $10 
each.  Contact Bob Hultman @ 615-833-5158, cell 615-513-
7187 or E-mail hultman@bellsouth.net 
 

Taylor Swift Photo Shoot 
in Nov Glamour Magazine 

By Terry Bebout 
     Taylor Swift did a photo shoot awhile back on our excursion 
train.  The shots are in the November 2012 issue of Glamour 
magazine if anyone is interested.  There is a copy of the issue at 
TCRM. 
 

Excursion Train Photos Needed 
By Terry Bebout 

     From time to time we get calls from the media requesting 
photos of our various themed excursion trains.  If anyone has 
photos that could be used of fall foliage, Easter Bunny, North 
Pole Express or train robbery trip,s please let me know at 615-
479-5758 or terry.bebout@earthlink.net.  If anyone wants to be 
the Museum official photographer we could use one. 
 

Continued on Other Side 



 
HO Model RR News 

By Bob Hultman 
     The HO modular RR will set up again this year at the 
Adventure Science Center starting Sunday, Nov 4, running thru 
Sunday Nov 11.  If you want to participate in this setup, please 
contact Bob Hultman @ 615-833-5158, cell 615-513-7187 or E-
mail hultman@bellsouth.net 
 

Sad News – Passing of Catherine Greene 
By Bob Hultman 

     Long-time NRHS Nashville Chaper and TCRM member WO 
Greene sent along the sad news of his wife's passing on Oct 9, 
2012.  His mailing address is 6048 Robin Hill Rd in Nashville 
TN 37205-3234.  Please keep him and his family in your 
thoughts and prayers. 
 

Passenger Comments – 
Oct 20 Cookeville Trip 

By Terry Bebout 
     Hi Terry, 
  
I just wanted to let you and your group of volunteers know how 
much we enjoyed the trip.  This is the second time we have done 
it and we will do again.  Everything was great.  The hospitality in 
Cookeville from the live band to the merchants to dining was 
simply wonderful.  They really rolled out the red carpet!  We 
love going antiquing so we will be back to West Cookeville and 
we will eat at Crawdaddy’s which was absolutely one of the best 
meals we’ve had lately.  The only thing that we would do 
differently is to get dome seating! 
     We are very interested in the May 4 spring trip and look 
forward to the details on your website. 
  
Just wanted to say thanks and give you some feedback. 
  
Until next time, 
Marilyn McKelvey 
 

Local RRs in Walthers 2013 HO Catalog 
By Dan Cole 

     I am happy to announce we have been published in the 2013 
HO Walthers Reference Book!  I had submitted photos and 
information to Walthers of the LA&SL RR as well as my own 
personal PACIFIC RR Co. layout.  We scored three photos of the 
LA&SL and two of my personal PACIFIC RR Co. layout. They 
are: Page 299, LA&SL branch line logging scene with models by 
Robert Marsmaker, photo by Peter Slusarczyk, Dan Cole, and 
Wayne Frey; page 589, LA&SL RR main line, Union Pacific 
passenger train with models by Peter Slusarczyk & photo by Dan 
Cole; page 610, a mining and logging scene on Dan Cole’s 
PACIFIC RR Co; models and photo by ; page 662, the Super 
Chief at Fontana on the LA&SL RR headed towards San 
Bernardino from LA; Super Chief model by Peter Slusarczyk, 
LA viaduct model by Bob Stevens, photo by Peter Slusarczyk, 
Dan Cole and Wayne Frey; page 627, a narrow gauge scene on 
Dan Cole’s PACIFIC RR Co. layout with models and photo by 
Dan Cole. We have a copy of the new book at the Club layout 
with the pages tagged for you to look at.  Editor’s note- this large 
HO RR will be open to the public Saturday afternoon Nov 3, 1 
pm to 4 pm in conjunction with the Division Meet & Model 
Train Show. 

Digitrax DCC System for Sale 
by Mike Keipp 

     I have a Digitrax 8 amp Super Chief Starter Set with DT400 
throttle for sale, never installed or used, still in the box.  Call 
615-832-3979 if interested. 
 

Nashville Ntrak News 
by Jimmie Guthrie 

     The setup for Nashville Ntrak at the Whistlestop Weekend at 
Adventure Science Center (ASC) will be on the 6th of Novem-
ber.  We will be there at the ASC until the 8th of January 2013. 
     Also in January, we have been invited to participate with the 
Mississippi Valley Ntrak in the World's Greatest Hobby Show in 
St. Louis MO.  Further information about this will follow.  We 
are hoping to participate in the Great American Train Show in 
Louisville KY in the month of February.  We are going to try out 
some new style of clamps for our modules.  Hopefully they will 
work and should cut down setup time.  Also we are looking at 
purchasing a light-weight air compressor to use for the geezer 
gate.  For those new members to the organization who have yet 
to see the geezer gate in operation come on out to the Adventure 
Science Center and see it in person. 
 

Sick Call – Ken Herrell 
Sent on by Frank Holt 

     Greetings all, 
If you are regular with your FB usage you may have noticed that 
the number of my postings has been down sharply.  I thought it a 
pulled muscle and its complications.  It turned out to be multiple 
myeloma (cancer of the bone marrow), although I still do not 
have a definitive diagnosis yet.  Keep me in your thoughts and I 
will keep in touch with y'all as I can. (Editor Note- Ken was a 
long-time member of TCRM and Nashville Ntrak) 
 

Upcoming Conventions & Shows 
 
Cumberland Division Meet Nov 3, 2012 
 
Cumberland Division Meet-TXCRM Open House March 9, 
2013 
 
NMRA 2013 National Convention, The Peachtree Express in 
Atlanta GA July 14-20- http://nmra2013.org/ 
 


